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SSherril and I and our family want to wish you a Happy New Year for 2022. There are many reasons to 
praise the Lord. Much was accomplished in 2021 which we will report on in the coming newsletters. 
Bill III and Filomaine were married in October. We are so happy that our family is growing. The Lord 
provided abundantly through your generous offerings in 2021. However, this is only the beginning.  
 

God is preparing Mission To Haiti for a greater work on the mission field. The accomplishments of 
last year are a springboard to the opportunities that God is able fulfill in 2022. The pastors and princi-
pals are ready to grow their ministries. More young people are enrolling into the schools and voca-
tional programs. That means they need more food, supplies and resources. It also means they need 
more help. Your prayers and financial support are vital for this new growth.  

 
More than ever, Haitian children and young people need to be equipped with the Gospel and the 

training to change Haiti for Christ. Your prayers and support make this possible. Thank you for giving! 

“Where there is no vision, the people perish...” Proverbs 29:18
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Sponsorship Brings Children To Christ
Expanding the school meals has the capacity 

to draw many new children and young people 
into the schools. It is an effective way to address 
the pressing need of hunger. It introduces new 
children and families to the churches. It provides 
the means for growth in a manageable way.   

Right now, the schools are receiving $1,500 a 
month in additional food money. The schools are 
ready to receive more. Increasing the expanded 
school meals to $2,000 a month will allow the 
schools to grow and do even more.  

Please give to the expanded school meals. 
Your support will help children hear the Gospel. 

In many ways, 2021 
was a difficult year. In 
other ways, it proved to 
be a very good year. 
The pandemic caused 
more families to turn to 
the churches and 
schools for help for 
things they cannot   
provide themselves. 
This has caused      
Mission To Haiti to ex-
pand its capacity for 
ministry. Needs turned 
into new opportunities 
for ministry. Reaching 
new children brought 
more children to salva-
tion in Jesus Christ.  

Equipping Haitians to Change Haiti for Christ

Two years ago our 
campus caretaker 
and his family felt led 
to begin afternoon 
Bible clubs for the 
neighborhood chil-
dren. Schools had 
temporarily closed 
and the children were 
drawn to the Bible 
stories, singing and 
fellowship. Since then 
the Bible clubs have 
grown with new chil-
dren. Mackenson re-
cently said that in 
2021, forty children 
accepted Christ at 
these Bible clubs. 

Elementary children at the 
Bonnette school

Junior with children from 
the Cazeau school


